
 

 

VISION 
Our vision is to maintain a safer Queen Anne’s County where 
citizens and Law Enforcement are joined together, the rights 
of all persons are respected, and community values are 
reflected. 
 

MISSION 
The Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff is committed 
to protecting life, property and individual rights while 
maintaining peace and order. “Prompt, Professional and 
Courteous police services with a no tolerance to crime 
approach”. 
 

GOALS 
GOAL 1: Increase the number of patrol sectors in order to 
assign additional patrol coverage to the northern end of the 
county with the goal of reducing law enforcement response 
times and increasing law enforcement presence in the 
community. 
 
GOAL 2: Increase its efforts in reducing Heroin use and 
distribution in Queen Anne’s County and its negative effects 
on crime and quality of life in the county. 
 
GOAL 3: Seek to promote and enhance professional 
development of its staff through various training 
opportunities and programs. 

 As your Sheriff I believe that taking a 
preventative approach to our most common 
complaint is one of the best ways we can serve 
the community. Speeding complaints are still 
our communities’ number one concern. We are 
taking aggressive enforcement in communities, 
and this means that we are issuing citations. It 
is something that no one wants to receive, but 
we have to protect your families and pets. You 
control the outcome, just slow down; it’s not 
worth the life you will impact! 
 Speeding complaints in neighborhoods are 
number one complaint and concern generated 
from our local community. We all believe that 
ensuring the safety of our children,  our 
community members and our pets is a very 
important part of law enforcement and 
neighborhood partnerships.  In many 
neighborhoods most neighbors will agree that 
not everybody exceeds the posted speed limit 

however it's important to remind our family 
household members as well as visitors that it is 
incumbent upon everybody to make a 
conscious effort to watch their speed when 
entering a neighborhood.  
 Most of the time when our office receives 
complaints about speeding it's always one or 
two identifiable vehicles or persons whom are 
the reason the neighborhood feels there is a 
speeding concern. We've taken the approach 
to take anonymous tips about these one or 
two speeding persons and a deputy will 
personally visit the household and remind them 
of the speed limits. It's funny because in most 
occasions the families are very apologetic and 
didn't even realize their actions and 
appreciated us reminding them instead of 
issuing citations. We are all leading busy lives, 
kids, appointments and so much more. It’s easy 
to forget!  

 
                                                                             

WWW.QUEENANNESSHERIFF.ORG 

Watch us on our YOUTUBE Channel! 
Get Crime Prevention Tips and see who in our  

community is QAC MOST WANTED 
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLDB5AAECAC4D281CA  

A WORD FROM YOUR SHERIFF 

MEET US THERE 

OCTOBER 12 
KENT ISLAND VFC OPEN HOUSE 
KIVFD 

 
OCTOBER 26 
SHERIFFS OFFICE OPEN HOUSE 
QUEEN ANNE CO SHERIFFS OFC 
 
NOVEMBER 2 
UNITED COMMUNITIES VFD 
OPEN HOUSE 
UNITED COMMUNITIES VFD 
  

Pass along our link, by email to your friends,                  
post it on your Facebook,                                                  

get the message out– Save Lives! Slow Down! 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLDB5AAECAC4D281CA


 

 

PG 2 •  VOL 11 • ISSUE 2 • FALL 2019             COMMUNITY • INTEGRITY • PRIDE 



 

 

PG 3 •  VOL 11 • ISSUE 2 • FALL 2019             COMMUNITY • INTEGRITY • PRIDE 

 The Office of the Sheriff for Queen Anne’s County provides prompt, 
professional, and courteous service to the citizens of the County. The 
Patrol Unit is the largest Unit within the Agency. The Deputies that are 
assigned to this unit are scheduled to serve the County twenty-four hours 
daily and seven days a week. This includes weekends and holidays.  
 This unit is made up of extremely professional police officers that 
strive to protect your communities day and night. This unit is unique and 
it is mission-oriented. The Unit conducts various calls of service to include 
traffic enforcement, drug enforcement, criminal investigations, and much 
more.   
 The following is a list of activities that the Sheriff’s Patrol unit has 
accomplished since June 1, 2019. Patrol Deputies completed a total of 
7,242 calls for service to include traffic stops. These Deputies completed 
a total of 377 reports for multiple types of offenses. Sheriff’s Patrol 
Deputies have completed 420 Radar assignments, 142 traffic 
enforcement, and totaling 7,242 traffic stops. Patrol Deputies have 
investigated 121 motor vehicle collisions on our County roadways. Speed 
is one of the County’s number one complaints and Patrol is active with 
assisting to resolve these complaints. Deputies have investigated 18 
Driving Under the Influence of alcohol and or drugs.  
 The Patrol Unit currently has two K-9 drug detection dogs, K-9 Konar, 
and K-9 Drake. Currently, The Office of the Sheriff received funding to 
purchase a new K-9 drug detection dog. Our newest addition to the K-9 
team is a black lab named K-9 Boss and he is currently in training. 
 Over the past year, drug usage has increased to higher levels to 
include the use of Heroin combined with Fentanyl. This deadly 
combination has caused our Patrol Units to respond to numerous 
overdoses and in some cases, fatalities. The Office of the Sheriff has 
trained and supplied our Patrol Units with the lifesaving drug called 
Narcan. This drug is administered through the nasal area and is used to 

counteract the effects of an overdose. This drug has assisted our deputies 
with saving the lives of people that are struggling with the opioid 
addiction.  
 Patrol Deputies have investigated 38 cases that resulted with one or 
more persons being charged with possession of a Controlled Dangerous 
Substance. Patrol Deputies have responded to and investigated 91 thefts, 
7 Burglaries, and 2 Robbery cases. Deputies are equipped with many 
tools to assist them with processing the crime scene. Deputies can 
photograph the scene, collect fingerprints, and in some cases, collect 
DNA. Patrol Deputies work in connection with our Criminal Investigations 
Unit.  
 Patrol Deputies investigated 57 cases that include Domestic Assault, 
2nd-degree assault and sexual assault. The Office of The Sheriff for Queen 
Anne’s County has a Constitutional Duty to the Circuit Court for Queen 
Anne’s County. Sheriff Deputies to include the Patrol Deputies are 
assigned the duty of serving the Civil Process Papers of the Courts. During 
this first quarter, the Patrol Unit has assisted the Sheriff’s Courts and Civil 
Process units by servicing 302 documents and completed 81 attempted 
services.   
 Patrol Deputies are equipped with Body Worn Cameras. These 
devices are used to gain your trust that our men and women that are 
behind the badge are adhering to the Agency Policies and Procedures. 
The body-worn camera also affords our Patrol Deputies the protection 
from false complaints against them. The Office of the Sheriff for Queen 
Anne’s County has many different units that work a variety of different 
job functions, and all work together to establish the mission of our 
Agency as a whole.  
 
*This does not include MSP, CPD, DNR or MDTA’s calls for service 
Deputies 

Patrol Deputies stay extra busy during the summer months 

 The Office of the Sheriff is 
complying with its annual audit by the 
Commission on Accreditation for Law 
Enforcement Agencies, Inc. (CALEA®).  
 The assessors review incidents to 
ensure that field practices are in 
compliance with the relevant 
standards representing the "best 
professional practices" for law 
enforcement agencies everywhere. 
 The Sheriff firmly believes that 
CALEA compliance strengthens the 
agency’s accountability, both within 
the agency and the community, 
through a continuum of standards that 
clearly define authority, performance, 
and responsibilities. 
 The Queen Anne’s County Office of 
the Sheriff has developed a 
comprehensive, well thought out, 
uniform set of written directives. This 
is one of the most successful methods 
for reaching administrative and 
operational goals, while also providing 
direction to personnel. 

 Sheriff Hofmann has established 
standards that provide the necessary 
reports and analyses he needs to make 
fact-based, informed management 
decisions. 
 CALEA accreditation can limit the 
Office of the Sheriff potential liability 
and risk exposure because it 
demonstrates that internationally 
recognized standards for law 
enforcement have been met, as 
verified by a team of independent 
outside CALEA-trained assessors. 
 Sheriff Hofmann thanked all 

employees of the Office of the Sheriff 

for their roles in proving compliance 

with the many standards. “It is only 

with the cooperation and buy-in of 

every sworn officer and civilian 

employee that we are able to achieve 

and maintain this high level 

professionalism,” the Sheriff stated 

with appreciation. 

CALEA: THE GOLD STANDARD IN PUBLIC SAFETY 

The Auxiliary Volunteer Deputy Program has been 

extremely instrumental in the success of the SRU.  

At this time, the Auxiliary Unit has fourteen active 

members, who assist with a variety of tasks as 

directed by SRU Supervisors. The dedicated 

members of this unit work together with our 

sworn deputies at  many events around the 

county. They also take time to patrol the business 

districts and communities. 
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REGISTERED SEX OFFENDERS 
 

COMPLIANT - Sex offender has complied with all forms of law & limitation imposed on him/her 

If you have any information concerning any questionable activities of a Sex Offender  
please contact: Dfc. Jason Rickard at 410.758.0770 ext. 1262 

All information will be confidential. 
As the date of the publication this list is up to date. You should contact the Queen Anne’s County Office  

of the Sheriff for any questions pertaining to Registered Sex Offenders, 410.758.0770. 

Jeffrey Anthony Goad        2608 Millington Road Millington MD 21651 
Richard Graham Skipper III      229 Arrington Road Queenstown MD 21658 
Anthony Nicholas Cetrone       29 Queen Mary Court Chester, MD 21619 
Sean Michael Brennan         1827 Harbor Drive Chester, MD 21619 
Keith Lamont Trammell        Bodaco Contracting 380 Spaniard Neck Road Centreville, MD 21617 
Joselito Arroyo           Reeb Millwork 1315 Goldsboro Road Barclay, MD 21607 
Kenneth Wayne Knight        222 Double Creek Road Chestertown, MD 21620 
Patrick Brandon Wheeler        3200 Love Point Road Stevensville, MD 21666 
Dana Andrew Kennedy Sr.       7024 Church Hill Road Church Hill, MD 21666 
William David Wallace         210 Church Street Sudlersville, MD 21668 
James Kennedy Whiting        220 Little Kidwell Avenue Centreville, MD 21617 
Lee Preston Karrh          251 Poplar School Road Centreville, MD 21617 
Robert Allen Miller          708 Bay Side Drive Stevensville, MD 21666 
Donald Ray Blann         214 Perry’s Corner Road Grasonville, MD 21638 
Mousieur Lee Speller        312 Main Street Stevensville, MD 21666 
Gregory Alan Galasso Jr.        825 Petinot Place Stevensville, MD 21666 
Andrew Vincent Hatcher       115 Quinn Road Grasonville, MD 21638 
Clifton Lee Stafford Jr.        111 Fourth Street Crumpton, MD 21628 
William Michael Christian Clarke     4607 Main Street Grasonville, MD 21638 
Daniel Brian Archer         307 Elm Street Stevensville, MD 21666 
Jason Andrew Owens        3040 Church Hill Road Centreville, MD 21617 
James Vernon Whalen III       118 Main Street Sudlersville, MD 21668 
Donald Leslie Shorts         1339 Robert Station Road Church Hill, MD 21623 
Ronald Eugene Ricket        150 Char Nor Boulevard Chestertown, MD 21620 
Zachary Allan Geyer         335 Longfellow Drive Chestertown, MD 21620 
James Russell Burris Jr.        5925 Sudlersville Road Sudlersville, MD 21668 
William Lee Embrey         433 Legion Road Millington, MD 21651 
David Scott Turner         303 Church Street Sudlersville, MD 21668 
Omer Frances Robinson Jr.       215 Village Drive Church Hill, MD 21668 
Chad Lee Rochester         325 Flat Iron Square Road Church Hill, MD 21623 
Dennis Charles Telak Jr.       205 Tower Drive Stevensville, MD 21666 
Bradley Paul Papilon        12 Andrew Drive Crumpton, MD 21628 
Corey Mitchell Bowman       109 Pear Tree Point Road Chestertown, MD 21620 
Travis Lamont Baynard        2411 Ruthsburg Road Centreville, MD 21617 
James Norman Walls III        604 Cosden Road Barclay MD, 21607 
William Earl Satterfield        300 Creston Road Chestertown, MD 21620 
Henry Coleman Pollard Jr.       112 Pollard Lane Chester, MD 21617 
Wayne Maddox           216 Harris Lane Stevensville, MD 21666 
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 June 17, 2019 was the official opening day of the Queen 
Anne’s County Circuit Court House, and Since opening, 14,642 
people have walked through the door.  There have been boasts 
from numerous citizens as to how beautiful the structure is and 
a huge upgrade from the historic Circuit Court House building, 
once known as the oldest functioning Circuit Court House in the 
nation. The Security staff, employed by the Queen Anne’s 
County Office of the Sheriff,  was tasked with learning the most 
up to date electronic equipment, such as the surveillance 
camera system. The Circuit Court House is equipped with over 
100 surveillance cameras, to ensure the safety of not only the 
Courthouse staff, but the community as a whole.       

Stats are as of September 12, 2019 

    The Queen Anne’s County Drug Task Force is a multi-agency task 
forced aimed at combating mid and upper level drug dealers in 
Queen Anne’s County, Maryland. The task force board is comprised 
of members of the Maryland State Police, Queen Anne’s County 
Sheriff’s Office, the Centreville Police 
Department, the Maryland Department of 
Natural Resources Police and the Office of the 
Queen Anne’s County State’s Attorney.   
    The Queen Anne's County Drug Task Force 
reports quarterly to the Task Force Advisory 
Board.  The benefit of the Task Force concept is 
that it lessens the manpower and budgetary 
constraints on each participating agency.   
     The investigative case load carried by the task 
force grows every year and many of the crimes 
investigated have roots or ties in other counties 
and/or states. Investigators at the task force routinely work closely 
with the FBI, DEA, HSI, the ATF, neighboring drug task forces and 
state and federal prosecutors to bring these cases to a successful 
conclusion and to ensure that all persons involved with the drug/
criminal networks are brought to justice, no matter where they 
live.  
    The task force has investigated or assisted with the 
investigations into over two hundred opioid related overdoses that 
have occurred in Queen Anne’s County over the previous two 
years. The task force, working closely with the Queen Anne’s 
County State’s Attorney’s Office, the CID unit at the Queen Anne’s 

County Sheriff’s Office and the Maryland State 
Police have been very successful in charging those 
responsible for delivering opioids to multiple fatal 
and non-fatal  overdoses. Queen Anne’s County 
now has one of the highest success rates for 
achieving convictions in these cases.  
          Investigators with the task force also 
routinely work hand in hand with the CID units at 
the Queen Anne’s County Sheriff’s Office and the 
Maryland State Police to investigate thefts, 
robberies and crimes of violence that often have 
their roots in the use and sales of narcotics.  

The Queen Anne's County Drug Task Force is a financially self-
sufficient unit, operating off of seized assets at no cost to the 
taxpayers of Queen Anne's County.  Besides using seized, drug 
related funds to pay for day to day operational expenses, these 
seized funds are used to pay for training, equipment and other 
related costs occurred by member agencies. 
 
 If you suspect anyone of distributing or importing drugs in Queen 
Anne's County, you can report them by calling the Queen Anne's 
County Drug Task Force at 410-758- TIPS (8477) or by going on line 
at www.qadtf.com.  

Stats for QA Drug Task Force  
CDS Arrests          29 
Search Warrants        21 
Cases Investigated       107 
Methamphetamine Seized    7.5 grams 
Cocaine Seized         16.9 grams 
Heroin  Seized         55.1 grams 
Marijuana Seized        2081 grams 
Prescription Pills Seized      322 
US Currency Seized       $15,562.47 
Vehicles Seized        3 
Consent Search Conducted    11 

14,642 people walk thru Queen Anne’s County Circuit Court House 

Queen Anne’s County Circuit Courthouse 
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 The Sheriff’s Resource Unit (SRU) has had 

a busy and productive year so far. Since the 

end of the school year back in June, the SRU 

has busied itself with many different events 

during the summer.  A few of these events 

included assisting with the 4th of July 

Celebration and Fireworks at the Kent 

Narrows, the KIVFD Carnival held at the KIHS, 

the Sudlersville Peach Festival, the Queen 

Anne’s County 4H Fair, and multiple parades, 

pedestrian races.  Our unit also participated 

in the National Night Out celebrations 

throughout the county.  So far in the year 

2019 Resource Unit has covered well over 50 

special events, with several more to come 

this calendar year.  Additionally, we have 

attended several meetings for major 

upcoming events and various committees 

and boards in which we will assist.  

Sheriff’s Resource                 
Unit Update 

 The Sheriff’s Resource Unit’s primary 
responsibility is providing security to our 
county schools. We work closely with 
the Board of Education, as well as the 
private schools in our county.   
 The unit is currently comprised of the 
following School Resource Officers 
(SROs): 
Sergeant Jeremy Davidson – Unit 
Supervisor, currently assigned to 
Stevensville Middle (Kent Island 
Elementary and Bayside Elementary) 
Corporal George Sewell – Unit Assistant 
Supervisor, assigned to Matapeake 
Middle (Matapeake Elementary and 

Grasonville Elementary) 
Deputy First Class Andrew Neall – 
Assigned to Queen Anne’s County High 
School (Centreville Middle) 
Deputy First Class George Parker – 
Assigned to Sudlersville Middle 
(Sudlersville Elementary and Church Hill 
Elementary) 
Deputy First Class Patrick Matteson – 

Assigned to Kent Island High School 

(KIHS 9th grade Annex) 

Welcome back students!  

School Resource Officers are ready for Back to School 
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    On August 24th, deputies responded to 
the Xtra Mart in reference to an armed 
robbery.  The employee of the store stated 
that a black male entered the store, 
demanded money, and threatened to kill 
the employee. Once the suspect received an 
undisclosed amount of money, the suspect 
exited the store.  The suspect was described 
wearing black clothing, a mask, gloves, and 
displayed a large knife.  A search of the area 
yielded negative results.  
 The Queen Anne’s County Office of the 
Sheriff criminal investigation’s unit began to 
investigate the robbery. During their 
investigation, detectives met with officers 
from Easton Police, Talbot County Sheriff’s 
Office, and Maryland State Police to 
compare other robberies that had occurred 
in Talbot County, MD.  Detectives canvassed 
the area of the robbery and were able to 
locate a nearby business that had video 
surveillance that captured the suspect and 
the suspect’s vehicle at the time of the 
robbery.  A tag number was able to be read 
from the surveillance which came back to 
Montashia Roberts in Easton, MD.  
 Based on this information along with 
additional information from the surrounding 
agencies, a search warrant was drafted by 
Queen Anne’s County detectives and 
executed with the assistance of Easton 
Police, Talbot County Sheriff’s Office, and 

Maryland State Police on August 27th. As a 
result of the search warrant, Jaron Meekins 
Jr. was arrested and charged with the 
robbery that occurred at the Xtra 
Mart.  Several pieces of evidence related to 
the robberies were recovered.  On August 
28th Detectives of the Queen Anne’s County 
Office of the Sheriff drafted charges for 
Montashia Roberts for her involvement in 
the robbery and the warrant was served on 
the same day.  Both suspects were held 
without bail and, in addition to the charges 
in Queen Anne’s County, they have charges 
pending in other jurisdictions for robbery.   
 Sheriff Gary Hofmann commented, “This 
is yet another example of allied agencies 
working together for the betterment of our 
community. We will not tolerate criminal 
activity in our county. If you commit a crime 
in Queen Anne’s County, we will hunt you 
down.” 
 Keep in mind when you go to convenience 
stores, to take a look at your surroundings 
to see who is around you and the vehicles in 
the area. A simple clue such as a tag number 
could lead to the apprehension of a 
criminal. Also, be sure to not get involved in 
the pursuit or apprehension of the suspect
(s) but be a “good witness” for investigators. 
The smallest clue could be what breaks a 
case.  

Criminal Investigations Unit 

Montashia Roberts  

Jaron Meekins Jr.  

 The Office of the Sheriff Swat Team was originally 
formed in the 1991 at the Direction of then current 
Sheriff Charles Crossley.  The Swat Team was then shut 
down temporarily and then restarted in 1998.  The Swat 
Team is currently comprised of volunteer members of the 
Office of the Sheriff that are put through a selection 
process which consists of an interview, physical agility 
test, work history evaluation and firearms training scores.  
Members of the Swat team must maintain current 
standards with firearms, work evaluation and physical 
agility standards.   
 The Swat team trains regularly each month to include 
topics of firearms training, active shooter scenarios, 
hostage rescue, high risk warrant service, barricaded 
gunman and various other tasks.  The Swat team has been 
a member of the National Tactical Officers Association for 

the past 19 years and is an active participant in the 
Maritime Tactical Operations Group which responds to 
violent incidents on the waterways of Maryland.  
Currently the team is comprised of 11 Members of the 
Office. 

SWAT TEAM TRAINING UPDATE 
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Brent Dahler 
 

Wanted for:  

VOP 

CDS Possession NOT Marijuana  
 

John Dean 
 

Wanted for:  

Theft $1,000 to under $10,000 

Sara Owens 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA 

Theft scheme $1,000 to under 

$10,000 

Veronica Mireles 
 

Wanted for:   

VOP 

CDS Possession NOT Marijuana 
 

Robert Woods 
 

Wanted for:  

Failure to comply 

CDS Possession NOT Marijuana 

John Memmel 
 

Wanted for:  

VOP 

CDS Possession NOT Marijuana 

Brian McCay 
 

Wanted for:  

Rogue and Vagabond 

 

Angelete Wilson 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA 

Driving on a Suspended License 

Help your Sheriff Add These  
Fugitives To The List  of Captured Criminals!  

*VOP = Violation of Probation  FTA = Failure to Appear 
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Office of the Sheriff Staff Directory 

Sworn Personnel 
Ahearn, Dfc. Chris    Uniformed Patrol/K9    1253  cahearn@qac.org 
Argubright, Dep. Tyler   Uniformed Patrol     1220  targubright@qac.org 
Baitsholts, Dep. Tyler   Uniformed Patrol     1975  tbaitsholts@qac.org 
Barlow, Dep. Marybeth  Uniformed Patrol     1963  mbarlow@qac.org 
Bassaro, Cpl. Maria   Criminal Investigations    1237  mbassaro@qac.org 
Bennett, Dep. Dillon   Criminal Investigations    1256  dbennett@qac.org 
Bradley, Dep. James   Uniformed Patrol     1291  jbradley@qac.org 
Brockman, Cpl John    Court Services      1283  jbrockman@qac.org 
Brown, Dep. Roger    Uniformed Patrol     1243  rbrown@qac.org 
Burns, Dfc. Nate    Uniformed Patrol     1296  nburns@qac.org 
Cooper, Dfc. Alex    Uniformed Patrol     1263  acooper@qac.org 
Creason, Dfc. Steve   Uniformed Patrol     1280  screason@qac.org 
Custis, Dep. Justin    Uniformed Patrol     1964  jcustis@qac.org 
Davidson, Sgt. Jeremy    Sheriffs Resource Unit    1273  jdavidson@qac.org 
Davidson, Cpl. Ryan   Uniformed Patrol     1269  rdavidson@qac.org 
Dickey, Dfc. Savanna   Uniformed Patrol     1960  sdickey@qac.org 
English, 1st Sgt. Phil    Administrative Supervisor   1278  penglish@qac.org 
Fraser, Cpl. Stephen   Uniformed Patrol     1292  sfraser@qac.org 
Frazier, Dep. Austin   Uniformed Patrol     1268  afrazier@qac.org 
Gore, Dfc.  Steve    Uniformed Patrol     1289  sgore@qac.org 
Green, Sgt. Chris     Patrol Squad Supervisor   1260  cjgreen@qac.org 
Goodman, Dfc. Eric   Uniformed Patrol     1211  egoodman@qac.org 
Hartmetz, Cpl. Chad   Uniformed Patrol     1294  chartmetz@qac.org 
Hampton, Sgt. Sean   Patrol Squad Supervisor   1251  shampton@qac.org 
Iman, Dep. Michael   Uniformed Patrol     1966  miman@qac.org 
Johnston, Dep. Matthew  Uniformed Patrol     1241  mjohnston@qac.org 
Jones, 1st Sgt. Morris    Patrol Squad Supervisor   1212  mjones@qac.org 
Jones, Dfc. Mitch    Uniformed Patrol     1266  mcjones@qac.org 
Kries, Dep. Darryl    Court Services      1267  dkries@qac.org 
Lewis, Dfc. Jeff     Criminal Investigations    1953  jlewis@qac.org 
Lowery, Sgt. Troy     CIU Supervisor      1216  tlowery@qac.org 
Martz, Cpl. Brad    Uniformed Patrol/K9    1286  bmartz@qac.org 
Matthews, Dfc. Steve   Criminal Investigations    1921  smatthews@qac.org 
Matteson, Dfc. Patrick   School Resource Officer   1957  pmatteson@qac.org 
McCullough, Dep. Amy  Uniformed Patrol     1244  amcullough@qac.org 
Means, Dep. Nicholas   Uniformed Patrol     1242  nmeans@qac.org 
Miller, Dep. Joseph   Uniformed Patrol     1208  jmiller@qac.org 
Myers, Dfc. Timothy   Court Services      1952  tmyers@qac.org 
Meyers, 1st Sgt. John    Criminal Investigations    1288  jmeyers@qac.org 
Neall, Dfc. Andrew    School Resource Officer   1279  aneall@qac.org  
Neuens, Dep. Robert   Court Services      1247  rnuens@qac.org 
Pack, Dfc. Lanard    Uniformed Patrol     1959  lpack@qac.org 
Parker, Dfc. George   School Resource Officer   1951  gparker@qac.org 
Patchett, Dep. Austin   Uniformed Patrol     1974  apatchett@qac.org 
Patikowski, Dfc. Joseph  Uniformed Patrol/K9    1962  jpatikowski@qac.org 
Rickard, Dfc. Jason    Criminal Investigations    1262  jrickard@qac.org 
Saboury, Dep. Joseph   Chief Analyst      1221  jsaboury@qac.org 
Russell, Sgt. Shane    Patrol Squad Supervisor   1257  srussell@qac.org 
Schwink, Dfc. Chris    Uniformed Patrol     1261  cschwink@qac.org 
Schepleng, Dfc. Bill   Court Services      1272  wschepleng@qac.org 
Shawkey, Dfc. Mark   Court Services      1958  mshawkey@qac.org 
Sewell, Cpl. George    Uniformed Patrol     1265  gsewell@qac.org  
Steenken, Cpl. Larry    Uniformed Patrol     1287  lsteenken@qac.org 
Sutton, Dep. Daniel   Uniformed Patrol     1277  dsutton@qac.org 
VanSant  Sgt. Amelia   Court Services Supervisor   1217  avansant@qac.org 
Walls, Dep. Dennis    Court Services      1254  dwalls@qac.org 
Williams, Dep. Benjamin  Uniformed Patrol     1229  bwilliams@qac.org 



 

 

Sheriff Gary Hofmann, Sheriff of Queen Anne’s County 
 

sheriff@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1213 • Cell 443.496.1277  
 

Major Dwayne Boardman, Senior Commander 
dboardman@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1224 • 443.790.6072 cell 

 

Lt. Earl “Duke” Johnston, Patrol Commander 
ejohnston@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1270  

 

Lt. Mark Meil, Support Services Commander/CIU 
mmeil@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1235 • 410.200.6558 cell  

 

CIVILIAN STAFF 
Stephanie Jarrell, Executive Assistant • sjarrell@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1218 

Roxie Cross, Administrative Assistant III • rcross@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1200 
Amanda Darling, Administrative Assistant II  • adarling@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1214 

Elizabeth Pierson, Administrative Assistant II • epierson@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1234 
Sue Haas, Quartermaster • suehaas@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1226 

Francis Roudiez, Office of Professional Standards/Human Resources • froudiez@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1923 
Aidone Jeffers, Court Security/Screener • ajeffers@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1233 
Craig Spence, Court Security/Screener  • cspence@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1230 

QUEEN ANNES COUNTY OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF CONTACT LIST 


